

## QUEENSLAND POLICE SERVICE



COMMISSIONER'S OFFICE 200 ROMA STREET BRISBANE QLD 4000 AUSTRALIA GPO BOX 1440 BRISBANE QLD 4001 AUSTRALIA

TELEPHONE: 07 3364 6488 FACSIMILE: 07 3364 4650

Our Ref:

Your Ref:

19 June 2020

Ms Cheryl Vardon Principal Commissioner Queensland Family and Child Commission PO Box 15217 Brisbane City East Qld 4002

Dear Commissioner

I refer to your letter of 10 June 2020 regarding operational guidelines for internal agency reviews under the *Child Protection Act* 1999, commencing 1 July 2020.

Thank you for the opportunity to review the guidelines. I note the Queensland Police Service was represented on the cross-agency working group to develop the guidelines. I also note our commitment to implementing and communicating internal policies and procedures and reviewing the implementation of the process after 12 months of operation.

I am pleased to approve the operational guidelines.

I would like to thank you and your team for your commitment to establishing the framework to support the new child death review processes.

Yours sincerely

KATARINA CARROLL APM

COMMISSIONER